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December 2004 Newsletter

Dear all,

The year 2004 has gone past with lots of excitement on the globe’s fire front, and Afrifirenet has been very active in the process. As part of the GFMC regional fire network family, we have grown to new record membership and had many important meetings and training venues in and outside Africa South of the Sahara, as the summary below and attachments clearly indicate.

Jointly from Afrifirenet and the GFMC Desk

As reported in the September 2004 circular letter the First Meeting of the UN-ISDR Wildland Fire Advisory Group and the Global Wildland Fire Network was held at the GFMC, Germany, 3-4 December 2004.

The main aim of the meeting was the preparation of recommendations for the FAO Ministerial Meeting on Forests (2005).

Afrifirenet was represented by its new Co-Chair, Mr. Kolethi Gumbo, Zimbabwe. He was supported by Alex Held, Afrifirenet / GFMC. For details, please see their short report attached to the Circular. That report includes a website link where you can download the presentation given at the meeting.

Most important are now the recommendations of the meeting that will be directed to the FAO Ministerial Meeting on Forests which will be held on 14 March 2005, at FAO, Rome (see first announcement attached).

That FAO Ministerial Meeting on Forests at which wildland fire will be one of two agenda items (“International Cooperation in Forest Fire Management”; the other item is: “Maintaining International Commitment to Sustainable Forest Management”) will bring together representatives of agencies and / or ministers responsible for forestry to endorse a proposal directed to the United Nations concerning a coordinated effort in international cooperation in wildland fire management. Mid-term goal: UN General Assembly Resolution on Cooperation in Wildland Fire Management.

Please see the recommendations in detail that are attached to this circular letter. We suggest that you use this document, together with the document “Framework for the Development of the International Wildland Fire Accord” (also attached), and bring it home to your ministers responsible for forestry and likely to be invited to the ministerial meeting in Rome.

Your government officials – either the minister personally or a mandated representative of the country – should be informed about the process that has been going on in the past years. The “Framework” document provides the whole story.

Please encourage your government representatives to support the recommendations of the Global Wildland Fire Network!

General
Another milestone within GFMC/Afrifirenet was the appointment of a co-chair to assist me as chair for our regional Afrifirenet network: Mr. Kolethi Gumbo from Zimbabwe. Welcome Kotlethi! This is indeed a very important appointment for the African region South of the Sahara. I am sure you will find this task as satisfying as I found it over the past years.

Also take note of the 2005 programme as set out in the attachements. It appears to me the coming year is going to be even more busy that 2004?

Compliments of the season, and may all of you experience a fantastic 2005! All of the best from the “Sedgefield desk”, in the “Garden Route” of Africa.

With kind regards,

Neels de Ronde

Enclosures:

1. 01-AFRIFIRENET-CIRCULAR-December-2004.doc (this document)

2. 02-2005-Fire-Management-Programme-SA-ISDR-GFMC.pdf

3. 03-Report-AfrifireNet-Participation-ISDR-WFAG.doc

4. 04-WFAG-GWFN-Meeting-Dec-2004-Recommendations.pdf

5. 05-Announcement-FAO-Ministerial-Meeting-2005.pdf

6. 06-Global-Wildland-Fire-Framework-2004-2005-05-Nov-2004.pdf

